
Town Board Meeting  
September 9, 2024  5:21pm 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Supervisor Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 5:21pm. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and 

John Crass were present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$150,857.30 Equipment & 
Construction Fund - $210,204.75; General Savings Account - $143,079.67; Checking Account - $209,280.61; Capital 
Outlay - $28,475.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $81,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,609.15.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Regular monthly meeting August 12, 2024, Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion 
passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #9155 through #9207 – Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
B. Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve the operator license for Michelle Cherney, Roni Jo Harkness, Samantha 

Lund, Deborah Ohm & Dana Zehner. Motion passed 4-0 
 

Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve Resolution 2024-8 for altering/widening Half Moon Lake Road. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Resolution to vacate a public road stub off High View Road on William Cook’s property was tabled at this time per 
Attorney Randy Frokjer. 
 
Discussion was had regarding parking in town right-of-way. State Statue 349.13 grants authority to towns regarding their 
right-of-way and gives the town the right to have an ordinance in place which the Town of Bradley does. There are 
currently eighteen locations within the town that have no parking signs. The signs will remain in place on Rapel Road. 
 
Supervisor Bishop gave an update on broadband. The town will need to endorse an ISP once one is received. 
 
Waste/Recycling: Supervisor Crass will follow up with ACE Equipment to see if they have found any issues with the 
compactors. 
 
Parks & Beach: Supervisor Bishop received the land use permit to complete work at Crystal Beach. A gazebo has been 
purchased to be installed; Foley’s will be removing some trees and working on getting a quote to update landscaping all at 
the beach. 
 
Building & Grounds: Foley’s planted the new tree at the town hall. Supervisor Hilgendorf would like a quote to have the 
carpet replaced in the town hall meeting room. 
 
Road Report: Grubbing and various road projects with the county will be taking place in October.  
  
Other business not requiring board action: The board thanked Ben Brown for his years of service on the Town of Bradley 
Plan Commission. Supervisor Bishop would like to have a special assessment ordinance in place for how the town 
disburses funds to the various lake districts within the town. This item will be placed on the October agenda. 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 5:56PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


